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SUBJECT:  Recommendation to approve expenditure not to exceed $27,500 for the 

installation of not more than 11 new lights to be located in the south alley 
behind 2nd Street in Belmont Shore.   

 
 
DISCUSSION 
 
The Belmont Shore business community, residential community and the Long Beach Police 
Department have requested more adequate lighting be installed in the south alley adjacent to the 
businesses located on 2nd Street.  After meeting with a representative from Southern California 
Edison (SCE), a City Capital Projects Coordinator with the Department of Public Works who is 
knowledgeable in this area surveyed the site at night.  She concluded that in order to adequately 
light the alley, up to an additional 11 lights would need to be installed.   
 
It was confirmed by SCE that the locations under consideration are properly powered and that 
lights could be installed.  It was noted that, due to wire clearance issues, some of the arms would 
have to be shorter in length (3 feet) than the standard length of 6 feet.  
 
The cost for purchase and installation is $2,500 per unit.  The estimated time for installation 
would be approximately 10–12 weeks after submission of the application to SCE. 

 
 
 
 

 
RECOMMENDATION 

 
Approve recommendation. 

REFERENCE:  14-038BS 


